June 21, 2005

The Board of Education of Independent School District #238 met in regular session on Tuesday, June 21, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. in the school media center.

Members present:  Aberg, Brumm, Kuhn, Laitinen, Leitzen, Swenson and Supt. Busta

Absent:  Adkins

Also present:  Kay Dahle, Jade Wangen, Margaret Miller and Chris Hansen

Chair Swenson called the meeting to order.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Brumm and carried unanimously, to approve revised agenda.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to approve the May 17 minutes.

Motion by Brumm, second by Kuhn and carried unanimously, to approve payment of monthly bills.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Leitzen and carried unanimously, to approve the Aid Anticipation Resolution for 2006.  Complete resolution on file in district office.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Brumm and carried unanimously, to approve a contract with Minnesota State College-Southeast Technical for the 2005-2006 school year which will provide Honors On-Line Program for students.

Motion by Brumm, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to accept the resignation of Brad Harguth as ag instructor effective at the end of the 2004-2005 school year.  The Board expressed their thanks for all his hard work with Mabel-Canton students.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to approve an instrumental music contract with Katie Davids for the 2005-2006 school year.

Supt. Busta presented budget figures for the 2005-2006 school year.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to approve the 2005-2006 budget.  The approved expenditure budget for 2005-2006 is $3,506,282 and the projected revenue budget for 2005-2006 is $3,236,054

Motion by Aberg, second by Brumm and carried unanimously, to advertise for bids for milk and bakery products for the 2005-2006 school year.

Motion by Leitzen, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to accept the Early Childhood report for 2004-2005.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to grant approval for advertising the sale of school property east of the football field – where the former district-owned buses were parked.  Discussion followed noting that prospective buyers would only be interested in purchasing the property if the property was zoned to allow the buyers to utilize the property as intended by the buyers.

Supt. Busta discussed the expectations of the Ad Hoc Committee, gave reports on the legislative session and the copiers.

Motion by Aberg, second by Kuhn and carried unanimously, to adjourn.

Mary Pat Kuhn

